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COUNSELLOR, WEDNESDAY 15TH MAY, 2019

REVIEW OF QATAR
Thank you, Mr. Vice President.

Ghana warmly welcomes the delegation of Qatar, led by the Honourable Minister for Foreign Affairs, to the UPR Working Group.

We commend the steps taken by the Government since their last UPR to promote and protect human rights, including in particular ratification of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, and the establishment of the Support and Insurance fund for migrant workers.
To further strengthen human rights promotion and protection in Qatar my delegation wishes to make the following three recommendations:

i. Continue to enact and fully implement legislations that seek to protect the rights 
of all workers in the country, including migrant workers;
ii. Consider acceding to the Optional Protocol to the UN Convention against 
Torture and other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment;
iii. Continue with the ongoing efforts to combat human trafficking, including by 

ensuring the full implementation of the National Plan to Combat Human Trafficking 2017–2022.
Ghana wishes Qatar a successful review.
I thank you.        

